
Dear Japanese Friend, Pastors &  
Missionaries: 
 
We’ve had a truly great month filled with 
many blessings. This past month I  
received orders for many of my book, “No 
More Tears.” I’ve been told that it has 
helped many who have lost a spouse, 
close relative or friend. The Japanese 
ministry continues to reach the Japanese 
in this area. Their souls need the Lord 

just as much as those in Japan. I’ve had some pastors tell me that 
they can’t support a Japanese missionary in America. WHY NOT? 
Are their souls less important than those in Japan? I praise God that 
at 81 years of age I still have the health and strength to reach the 
Japanese both here and in Japan. I already have $1500 promised for 
my next mission trip to Japan. I thank God for those who do support me. 
You can support me by sending your  
support through the BBFI Mission Office or directly to me at the address 
in the above heading. 
 
My other ministries continue as usual. They are the Precious Memories Support Ministry, the   
International English Conversation Bible Class Ministry, my international preaching ministry in 
both English and Japanese. Go to my website (in the heading above) to see these  
sermons. The SOS Soulwinning Ministry has gone world-wide and reports keep coming telling of  
thousands being saved. 
 
The above picture is of Mayumi Sekiya at her graduation at BBC. She was awarded the Master 
of Arts Degree in Biblical Counseling, the Magna Cum Laude award and was selected as the 
one  female student to be awarded the Lydia award which is given to the one student who had 
high academic achievements and showed outstanding Christian character and faithfulness to 
her calling and to her church. She comes from George King’s Church in Japan.  She already 
has a Master of Arts Degree in Church Ministries. Needless to say, I am proud of her. She is  
going to Hawaii for one year for Biblical Counseling internship before going back to Japan. 
 
Please continue to pray for me as I continue to reach the Japanese as well as others for our 
Lord. I am as busy or busier than I ever was when we were living in Japan. With my many  
services, Sunday School lessons and sermon preparation (mostly in Japanese), I am kept busy. 
The International English Bible Class take much preparation time also. My plans are to keep on 
keeping on until Jesus comes for us all, or He decides He wants me there with Him. As the 
Apostle Paul put it, “For I am in a strait betwixt two, having a desire to depart, and to be with 
Christ; which is far better: Nevertheless to abide in the flesh is more needful for you.”   
 
Listening for the trumpet sound, 
 
 
   


